
October 20, 2020

Hello, families, residents, staff and friends,

As I shared earlier, we are monitoring all residents each shift for signs or symptoms related to 
Covid19. These symptoms include fever, cough, chills, muscle aches, headache, sore throat, runny 
nose, congestion, shortness of breath, new loss of taste or smell and or diarrhea. Based on our 
monitoring, we did test 3 new residents with our Point of Care quick testing machine. Those 3 
came back positive. Nursing contacted those who tested positive.  Our total Positive cases for Staff 
members is currently 5 and Residents has totaled 20.   

We are testing everyone again tomorrow with the State of NH Mobile unit, using the most 
accurate test. All Staff and residents. I will keep you posted through these challenging times.   

I will remind you that these emails and updates are related to Covid19 and I must remain HIPPA 
compliant and not share any specifics.   

Please stay safe! Wear a mask, stay socially distant when out and don’t plan on any large group 
gatherings.  

The City of Manchester and State of NH numbers keep growing. Community spread is real and 
incubation time is 14 days.  

Our nemesis is asymptomatic spread.   

Bless you all and keep us in your thoughts and prayers. 

Kindly, 

Luanne Rogers 
Administrator

St. Teresa Rehabilitation and Nursing Center
Bishop Primeau Senior Living Community
519 Bridge Street
Manchester, NH 03104
T: 603-668-2373
F: 603-668-0059
stteresarehabcenter.org


